November 20, 2014
Rep. John J. Duncan Jr.
800 Market St.    Suite 110
Knoxville, TN 37902
Dear Rep. Duncan:
We appreciated our meeting with you a few years ago and your pledge to help us in our long-term effort to make it safe for residents of the Lakemoor Hills peninsula to turn into the Alcoa Highway (SR-115) our only choice in exiting our neighborhood. 

TODOT’s Commissioner John Schroer in Nashville and Mike Russell, our area leader of TDOT, have worked closely with us to redesign our section of SR 115 which is between Woodson Drive and Maloney Road. LHHA decided to fund the Community Design Institute to help us in this effort. The agreement that resulted was within budget and accommodated our concerns about the greenway, off highway access to the shopping plaza and above all safety for all parties. The project start date for construction was set for the end of 2015. 

On October 24, 2014, Commissioner Schroer sent a letter to the state legislature announcing that the project had been delayed due to the “piecemeal funding” provided by the Highway and Transportation Funding Act of 2014. This short-term bill did not give Tennessee’s government  the assurances they needed that the necessary federal funds would be there in a timely manner. 

Has the gridlock in Washington, DC reached the point where the United States of American can no longer fund safe highways?

Please use your influence on the transportation subcommittee to promote solid long-term funding. In your response we look forward to hearing your plans and an estimated time line for this funding. We need your help. 

A new congress will begin soon. Please make passing a highway bill a high priority. 
Sincerely,
Richard W. Graf                                                                                                                                         President   
